
 

Utah Supreme Court’s 
Advisory Committee on the Rules of Professional Conduct 

 
Meeting Minutes 

March 1, 2022 
Via Zoom 

16:00 Mountain Time  
 

J. Simon Cantarero, Chair 
 
 

Attendees: Staff: 
J. Simon Cantarero, Chair Nancy Sylvester 
Hon. James Gardner  
Katherine Venti  
Alyson McAllister Guests: 
Cory Talbot 
Adam Bondy 
Gary Sackett (Emeritus) 
Steve Johnson (Emeritus) 
Jurhee Rice  
Billy Walker  
Dane Thorley 
Julie J. Nelson 
Joni Jones 
Phillip Lowry 
Hon. Trent Nelson (Emeritus) 
M. Alex Natt, Recording Secretary  
 
Absent –Angie Allen, Hon. Amy 
Oliver, Dan Brough, Austin Riter, 
Robert Gibbons, Hon. Mike Edwards 
 
 

Scotti Hill  
Christine Greenwood 
 

1. Welcome and approval of the January 4, 2021 meeting minutes (Chair 
Cantarero)  

 



Chair Cantarero recognized the existence of a quorum, called the meeting to 
order at 17:00 and states that he will skip action items for now to ensure they are 
considered by as many Committee members as possible. 
 
Mr. Cantarero discussed a letter received from the LGBTQ Chamber of 
Commerce in regards to Commissioner Morgan and its relation to the status of 
proposed modifications to Rule 8.4.  
 

2. Rules 1.0, 5.4, and 5.8 (Chair Cantarero) 
 
 Mr. Cantarero updated the Committee on new developments and a potential 
 overlap with proposed legislation before the Utah legislature. 
 

Mr. Cantarero asked for a Motion to approve the January 4, 2022 meeting 
minutes. 
 
Ms. Rice moved and Judge Gardner seconded the Motion.  The minutes were 
adopted unanimously with the following minor corrections:   
 
The spelling of Judge Gardner’s name will be corrected and in the last line of 
section 3 the reference to 14-902(b)(1) will be corrected to 14-802(b)(1).  

 
3.  Rule 3.8 (Chair Cantarero) 

 
 Mr. Cantarero discussed the recommendation of the subcommittee submitted by 
 Judge Oliver.  As no action was proposed by the subcommittee, no further action 
 will be taken by the Committee at this time. 
  
 Mr. Cantarero discussed upcoming meetings some of which will be in person 
 including the May meeting. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 16:30.   The next meeting will be held on April 5, 2022. 


